SWANSEA AREA  RATEPAYER’S ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF MEETING, October 20, 2009

Present:
Nick Singh, Ian McIsaac, Bill Roberts, Louis Gris, David Fleming, Kate Lawson
Regrets:
Sybil Wilkinson, George Dubauskas, John Meijer, Ed Gaigalas
1.  CALL TO ORDER AND DECLARATION OF CONFLICTS OF INTEREST:  


Nick Singh called the meeting to order at 7:41 pm.

2.  AGENDA AMENDMENTS & APPROVAL:      

Upon motion by David Fleming, seconded by Bill Roberts, and carried, the Agenda for October 20, 2009 was approved as amended.

3.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Upon motion by Bill Roberts, seconded by Louis Gris, the minutes for September 17, 2009 were approved.

4.  EXECUTIVE REPORTS

a)   Membership:
No report as John Meijer sent regrets.

b)   Fundraising:
Louis Gris reported that the tickets for SARA’s November fundraiser at the Village Players’ production of “Cliff-Hanger” to be performed on November 19th, 2009 are being distributed.  Louis will deliver additional tickets to whoever requires more.
c)  Treasurer’s:
Kate Lawson read the report. The report was accepted upon a motion by Kate Lawson, seconded by Bill Roberts and carried.

d)  Expenses:

Bill Roberts tabled expenses for $20.00 for dealing with 2500 Bloor St matters.  David Fleming motioned that the expenses be paid.  The motion was seconded by Ian McIsaac and carried.

5.  CURRENT MATTERS

a)  New Members and Guests:

None
b)  Property Encroachment at 55 Mayfield Ave - Willard Gardens Parkette:
No news.

c) Membership Committee:


No news.
d) Humbergate Initiative:


Move to monitor.

e)  Waterfront Master Plan and Western Beaches:
 No news.
f)  21 Old Mill Road:


Move to monitor. 
g)  South Kingsway Ramps and Sobeys Mall Traffic Problems:
Work continues to progress at the ramps.  The angle of view from a stopped vehicle at the southbound South Kingsway ramp to westbound Queensway was discussed as to how the intersection and its sightlines could be improved.  There were a few suggestions that involved possibly rearranging the placement of the stop sign, the pedestrian crossing, and lighting.  Bill Roberts motioned that he approach Councillor Saundercook about the possibilities of an evaluation or review of the situation by City Traffic planners. The motion was seconded by David Fleming and carried.
Ian McIsaac has contacted the mall property manager to discuss the situation.  He indicated there were “changes before the City” in progress.  Ian suggested that traffic flow in and out of the lot at the traffic lights could be improved by making two lanes in and out, as well as closing off south entrances to the Sobeys area.  Ian will write a letter to Traffic and Planning to inquire about any applications and to describer SARA’s concerns. 

h)  2500 Bloor Street West – Tridel Development:
A public meeting took place on October 5th.  Nick Singh, Bill Roberts, and Ian McIsaac attended and were selected for the charette process.  The preliminary charette meeting was held with 17 other attendees.   There will be two more meetings, October 21st and 28th.  So far there are no details to report on.  Bill Roberts reported that he discussed SARA’s report and letter from the Segment Study meeting with the City Planners.  Bill will make some minor changes to the letter and resubmit it.  He will also restate SARA’s position on the matter.
i)  Sign By Law:


Ian McIsaac reported that the Planning and Growth Committee has received the Staff report.  The sign bylaw team will submit a consolidated report to Planning and Growth at their November 4, 2009 meeting.  Essentially there has been nothing new since June 4, 2009. 
j)  Proposed Consolidated Zoning By Law:

Bill Roberts reviewed the report that will probably be delivered to the Planning and Growth Committee at their November 4, 2009 meeting.  Bill has identified three issues that will have negative impacts on Swansea: porches are to be included in front yard setback, height calculations will be done only across the front lot line, and the definition of municipal community centres.  If porches, prevalent in Swansea, are included in front yard setback, it will effectively move the setback back towards the street, as builder will be able to build second stories on top of existing porches.  If height is only calculated across the front, lots with considerable front to back slopes, like in Swansea, will result in buildings between one and six stories.  The Swansea Community Centre has special a special definition that if changed could result in Swansea losing its centre.   David Fleming motioned that SARA/SARG bring the issues pertaining to the character of the Swansea area up at the next public meeting.  These issues, in particular but not limited to, porches, height calculation and municipal community centres are important to Swansea and must be addressed.  The motion was seconded by Ian McIsaac and carried.
k)  Replacement of lead pipes from City to Houses:
 Closed.
l)  Scotia Bank Toronto Waterfront Marathon – September 27, 2009:
The event was a very successful   SARA stands to receive over $1000.  We need to improve online pledge support since dollars raised via this method were quite small.  Financial details will follow at the November Executive meeting.
m)  Swansea Traffic Study:


Move to monitor. 

n) Rennie Park Off Leash Dog Walk:

Nick Singh reported he contacted Councillor Saundercook’s office and promised a response from the City.

o) Activities at Certain Businesses in Etobicoke/York:
Bill Roberts reported that SARA was the only ratepayers group to attend the October 7th meeting.  The meeting was deferred pending more accurate information from the City and notification to a wider audience.  Bill will attend the next meeting in November.
p)  SARA Documents at the City Archives:

Nick Singh reported the Archives want SARA to change our agreement to “form restriction” from “donor restriction”.  This will allow the Archives to allow access to SARA’s documents without having to contact SARA first.  David Fleming motioned that SARA allow the “form restriction” access.  The motion was seconded by Ian McIsaac and carried.
q)  Queens Pasta Liquor Licence Application:
Queens Pasta has applied to extend its patio hours to midnight seven days a week.  There will soon be a public hearing announced to deal with the matter.  David Fleming motioned that Nick Singh continue representing SARA/SARG in opposition to the application.  Nick is authorized to contact community members for support.  The motion was seconded by Kate Lawson and carried.
r)  Insurance:



Nick Singh presented the insurance renewal bill for $513.00.   Bill Roberts motioned that up to $513.00 be approved to pay the bill and that Kate Lawson contact State Farm  to get details regarding the increase to see if any unneeded new tenant coverage is a major contributor to the amount.  The motion was seconded by David Fleming and carried.

6.  LAND USE ITEMS
a)  Past Items:


169 South Kingsway:
No news.


69 Beresford:
No news.  


20 Mossom:
The changes reviewed by SARA/SARG were approved by COA.

3 Harcroft:
No news.  Louis Gris will contact John Meijer about the OMB hearing on November 7, 2009.

         279 Riverside Dr:
The item has been resolved and is waiting for the next COA meeting for the agreed upon application to be heard.
b)  New CoA Matters:




37 Riverside Dr:
The matter was deferred.  SARA/SARG will need to write a letter of opposition when the application reappears.

7.  COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS

a)  High Park Community Advisory Council:

No news.

b)  Community Police Liaison Committee:


No news.

c)  Swansea Community Recreation Centre & Rennie Park:

No news.

d)  Swansea Memorial Library and Friends of the Library:

Bill Roberts reported that the usage has increasing by approximately 30%.

e)  Swansea Public School:



No news.
f)  Swansea Town Hall Board of Management: 

Bill reported that an Executive Meeting has been held.  He encouraged everyone to buy memberships, available at $2.00 each.

g)  J.T. Bonham Residences:



No representative.

h)  CORRA:




Bill reported that CORRA is currently monitoring the by-law harmonisation project.

8.  ITEMS BEING MONITORED

a)  Windermere by the Lake:



No news.

b)  Southport Plaza:



No news.

c)  Former Joyco Station:



No news.
d)  Humber Bay Treatment Plant:


No news.
e)  Proactive Measures to Preserve the Character of Swansea:
No news.

f)  Storm Water Management Plan – Ellis Ave/Colbourne Lodge Dr:
No news.
g)  Bloor West Urban Design Study:


Bill Roberts reported that on October 5, 2009, Councillor Saundercook and City Planners announced that the Bloor West Urban Design Study has been recognised by the City as “an important planning document to be used when considering development matters”.
h) Humber Odeon Developments:


No news.
i) Adopt-A-Block Program and Display Poster:

No news.
j) Municipal Election Finance Reforms:


No news.
k) Rennie Park/Ellis Avenue Sanitary Sewer Replacement:

No news.
l) Runnymede Avenue Speeding and Bus route:

Nick Singh reported that he is still waiting for Councillor Saundercook to respond to SARA’s queries.

m) Bloor Street Humber Bridge Repair: 


No news.
n) Booking of Swansea Town Hall Rooms for SARA Meetings:
David Fleming will review 2010 bookings at the November Executive meeting.

9.  NEW BUSINESS:
None.

10.  NEXT MEETING:
Tuesday November 17, 2009

11.  ADJOURNED:
9:30 PM
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